STATE OF CONNECTICUT
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

IN RE:

APPLICATION OF CELLCO PARTNERSHIP : DOCKET NO. 405
D/B/A VERIZON WIRELESS FOR A :

CERTIFICATE OF ENVIRONMENTAL

COMPATIBILITY AND PUBLIC NEED FOR

THE CONSTRUCTION, MAINTENANCE AND

OPERATION OF A WIRELESS

TELECOMMUNICATIONS FACILITY INTHE

TOWN OF VOLUNTOWN, CONNECTICUT :  SEPTEMBER 15, 2010

NOTIFICATION PURSUANT TO C.G.S. § 16-50I(e)

Pursuant té Connecticut General Statutes § 16-50/(¢), attached are materials which Cellco
Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless (“Cellco”) is required to provide to the Siting Council
(“Council”) in connection with the development of a proposed wireless telecommunications
facility at one of two locations in the T;')wn of Voluntown, Connecticut (the “Voluntown
Facility”). These materials include:

1. All materials provided to the Town of Voluntown;

2. A summary of the consultations with representatives and officials from the Town

of Voluntown, including any recommendations on the proposed

telecommunications facility; and

3. Copies of any and all correspondence between the Applicant and the Town of
Voluntown.

A. Materials Provided to the Town of Voluntown

. Technical Report dated June 14, 2010, prepared by Cellco. This Technical Report

included a description of two alternative wireless facility locations, one at 422
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Rockville Road (“Site 1) and the second at 81 James Road (“Site 2””). Copies of
the Cellco Technical Report were submitted to the Council as a Bulk File Exhibit
on September 2, 2010.

B. Summary of Municipal Consultations

o On June 14, 2010, Cellco representatives met with the Town of Voluntown’s First
Selectman, Ronald Millovitsch, Selectman Willis Maynard and Planning and
Zoning Commission Chair Robert Hanson to discuss Cellco’s need for wireless
service in Voluntown and its plans for the development of a wireless facility at
either the Site 1 or Site 2 location. Cellco submitted copies of its Technical
Report to the Town official and discussed the need for the Voluntown Facility.

. At the request of the Town officials, Cellco hosted a Public Information Meeting
on July 21, 2010 at Voluntéwn Town Hall. Notice of that meeting was sent to the
owners of land abutting the 422 Rockville Road and 81 James Road parcels.

C. Copies of all correspondence between the Cellco and the Town of Voluntown

o Cellco’s Technical Report was filed with the Council on September 2, 2010.

Respectfully submitted,
CELLCO PARTNERSHIP d/b/a VERIZON
WIRELESS

s/

I{enneth C. B'aldwin, Esq.
Robinson & Cole LLP

280 Trumbull Street
Hartford, CT 06103-3597
Its Attorneys



